
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
I cannot believe another academic year has passed! I would like to say a massive THANK 
YOU to all the parents for their support and to the pupils as they have worked so hard (as 
they do every year). The staff have also been amazing and have worked tirelessly to ensure 
all pupils have made progress, enjoyed learning and felt safe. They have exhausted     
themselves!   
I am already looking forward to what the new academic year may bring our way. I know as 
a community we work so well together and hope we can keep building on this in            
September. 
Finally, I just wanted to wish our Y6 leavers the best of luck in secondary school. They have 
been an absolute pleasure. They are resilient, hardworking and each one of them has a 
wonderfully unique personality, which I truly hope they continue to develop and nurture 
in years to come. 
We will miss you Y6. Thank you for all the wonderful memories 
 
Kindest regards,  
Mrs Jay  
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Welsh House Farm   

Monday 4th & Tuesday 5th September 2023 - Teacher training days 

Wednesday 6th September 2023 - Start of Term 

Friday 27th October 2023 - School breaks up for Half Term 

Monday 6th November 2023 - School reopens 

Thursday 21st December 2023 - School breaks up for Christmas 

Friday 22nd December 2023 - Teacher Training Day 

Monday 8th January 2024 - School reopens 

A fond farewell To Mrs Bellinger 
 

Our lovely Mrs Bellinger is retiring at the end of term. Mrs Bellinger has 
worked at Welsh House Farm for 10 years!  

Mrs Bellinger we will all miss you so much. Enjoy your retirement, but 
don’t forget to pop in and see us from time to time. 

Don’t forget school closes at 
2pm on Friday 21st July 2023! 
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Celebration Page 

Welsh House Farm   

 

Stars of the week 
Reception 

Yusuf & Donatello  
Asher & Noah  

Year 1 
Cayn & Zahra 

Erney & Isatou  

Year 2 
Mohammed & Dougie  

Salah & Lena 

Year 3 
Bintou & Ester 
Biddy & Owais 

Year 4 
Amadou & Darcey  
Romeo & Elliyah   

Year 5 
Jugaad & Faizan  

Ayaan & Demarco  

Year 6 
Jake & Vanni 

Jedidiah & Charlie  
  

 RB 
Landon, Arran & David  

Attendance 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our winning class last week was Yr 6 with 95.4% 
Our winning class this week was Yr 5 with 93.3% 

 



What an unbelievable sports day we had this year.         
Thank you so much to all the parents that attended, joined 
in the sessions and competed in the Javelin. The following          
sessions, Dance by Ace Dance, Gymnastics by Positive PE , 
Squash and Badminton by The Priory and Mini Athletics by 
Mini Athletics, were fantastic. The students had a brilliant 

time and we can't wait to recreate it next year  
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Welsh House Farm   



 
We have had two graduation ceremonies this week at 

Welsh House Farm. 
 

Year 2 
Year Two delighted the audience with their singing, and 

what a packed house they sang too. 
Thank you to all the parents who came along. 

The children sang two songs beautifully.  
We are very proud of them all. 

 
Nursery 

We are beyond proud of our nursery class this year.  
We celebrated them on Tuesday with our graduation 

where they performed The Little Red Hen and collected 
their certificates. We wish them luck in Reception. 
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# Parents worried about mental health 
 

New findings from Parentkind's #ParentVoiceReport2021 
show that many parents are concerned about a range of 
mental health issues their children experience in schools, 

including exam stress, bullying and anxiety.  
Find out more here: https://bit.ly/3DN8zWM 

 
Action for children 

Advice and activities to support children and parents with 
their mental health and emotional wellbeing.  

https://parents.actionforchildren.org.uk/ 
 

 The Waiting Room - Health and Wellbeing services at 
your finger tips – Birmingham & Solihull TWR provides an 
alternative approach to taking control of our own health 

and well-being. It is a virtual bridge across “The                  
Information Chasm” that connects support services to the 

recipient almost inthe-waitingroom.org 

https://the-waitingroom.org/  
 

Route 2 Wellbeing Birmingham 
Welcome to route2wellbeing Birmingham – the definitive 
guide to local voluntary and community health and care 

services in Birmingham. Route2wellbeing makes it easy to 
find local services and activities that promote good health 

and wellbeing.  

https://r2wbirmingham.info/home  
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Arbor Parent Portal and App 
 

Next week you will be sent a link to sign up to the Arbor Parent Portal and 
App. This will be new way of communicating with the school, updating your 

child's information and much more.  

Look out for a letter that will be sent out soon with more details.  

Grammar School Entry Test 

Registration is now open for parents of current Year 5 pupils who would like 
their child to sit the entrance test for a place at any of the grammar schools 

in Birmingham (entry to Year 7 in September 2024).                                    
Registration can be made online by visiting the website below.                  

The closing date for registering is 4pm on 30th June.                                    
The test will take place on 16th September 
www.westmidlandsgrammarschools.co.uk 

Your local pantry 
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News from the local foodbanks 

 
We have some important updates to share with you regarding our operations at Quinton and 
Oldbury Foodbank. As you know, we have been (currently ) operating out of 2 distribution        
centres: 

• St Boniface Church, Quinton Road West, Birmingham, B32 2QD 

• The Coffee Shop, 151 Castle Road, Oldbury, B68 0EL 

Our trustees and steering group, with guidance from Trussell Trust staff have been reflecting on 
our operations at both centres and have decided to make changes in how we operate. We believe 
these changes are needed to streamline our work and make our Food Bank more efficient and 
effective at serving our community. 

St Boniface Church - We are continuing to operate our Wednesday Food Bank sessions at               
St Boniface on Wednesdays from 11am-1pm. We have seen significant increase in demand at St 
Boniface. In response to this, we will be launching an additional weekly session every Tuesday 
from 10am-12pm, starting from the 6th September. 

The Coffee Shop - The Friday Food Bank session is stopping at this site on 26th August. The local 
demand for the provision of crisis food parcels has always been less than at St Boniface and the 
management of food donations and volunteer teams across 2 centres has been demanding. The 
physical layout of the Coffee Shop has presented us with additional difficulties to do with privacy 
and offering further support to Food Bank clients. However, the Coffee Shop is being re-launched 
as "Brandhall Community Hub" and will offer a variety of support to the local community. This will 
include a Local Pantry, a food membership club giving access to low-cost food, including fresh 
goods, in a shop format. The Local Pantry will work in partnership with the Food Bank to be       
another way to support local people in a managed way, allowing households to budget for the 
food they need. To help ensure that everyone who needs food aid support in the Brandhall area, 
we will be supplying emergency pre-packed parcels at the Coffee Shop on Friday, until the Local 
Pantry is launched. We will have information about the Local Pantry and how to become a     
member ready in September. 

The nearest food banks in the Trussell Trust network to the Hub include: 

1. Quinton and Oldbury Foodbank, St Boniface Church, B32 2QD (1 mile) 

2. Smethwick, Holy Trinity Church B67 7AH (2 miles) 

3. Handsworth, New Wesleyan Church, B21 0LA (3 miles) 

4. Birmingham Central, Birmingham City Church, B1 3QQ (4 miles) 
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